
Hatfield Peverel St Andrew’s Junior School

NEWSLETTER

9th September 2022

Dear Parents and Carers,

Welcome back to the families in year 4,5 and 6! I would also like to say a huge 
Welcome to our new families in year 3! 
It has been lovely to see everyone return to school with a smile and a bounce in their 
step. Many have found this week very tiring (including the staff!) and I am sure that 
the weekend is a welcome break to everyone.

As you will all be aware, the sad death of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II yesterday 
brings many changes to the UK. We spoke a little about her today in our Shine 
celebration- where we looked at how brightly she had shone during her 70 year reign.
We prayed for her family and for our new King. 

When the funeral date has been clarified and ECC have shared their plans ; we will 
share our arrangements for remembering Queen Elizabeth II.

Wishing you all a lovely weekend and looking forward to the second week of term!

Mrs Black and the St Andrew’s team

A very warm St. Andrew’s
welcome to our Year 3
families – we are looking
forward to getting to know
you all over the coming
weeks and months.

We welcome also Minaya
and Drei into Year 4 – we
are sure you will settle
very quickly.

Image by Eleanor Tomlinson
@etomlinson_art



Autumn Term 2022 – dates for your diary:-
Monday 12th & Tuesday 13th September: Bikeability Course 1 (Year 6)

Thursday 15th September: individual school photos
Tuesday 27th September: Chelmsford Museum (Year 3 – details to follow)

Wednesday 28th September: Royal Observatory Greenwich (Year 5 – details to follow)
Thursday 6th & Friday 7th October: Bikeability Course 2 (Year 6)

Wednesday 12th October: Harvest Festival
Tuesday 18th October: Parent consultations (3:30-6:30pm details to follow)

Thursday 20th & Friday 21st October: Bikeability Course 3 (Year 6)
Thursday 20th October: Parent consultations (3:30-6:30pm details to follow)

24th to 28th October: HALF TERM BREAK

Friday 18th November: Children In Need (details to follow)
Tuesday 22nd, Thursday 24th November and Thursday 1st December: Opening Morning for 

prospective parents with HPI
Monday 28th November: INSET DAY

Thursday 8th and Friday 9th December: Year 4 Pantomime (1:30pm details to follow)
Tuesday 13th December: Year 3 Nativity (details to follow)

Wednesday 14th December: Whole School Pantomime – Sleeping Beauty (details to follow)
Monday 19th December: Christmas Service at St. Andrew’s Church (details to follow)

Tuesday 20th December: Last day of term

Tuesday 3rd and Wednesday 4th January 2023: INSET DAYS
Thursday 5th January: Children return to school

Year Group Trip or Event Deadline for response

All Years Drama Club – please express your child’s interest 
by completing the Google form in the link below
https://forms.gle/qoPBm3pj2c66CMcB6

ASAP

Year 3

Year 4

Year 5

Year 6 Hilltop Residential Letter – please complete Google 
form in the link below as soon as possible
https://forms.gle/jVTe9jeNcNrrMSrt9

Deposit due by Friday 9th

September 

HILLTOP 2023
YEAR 6 PARENTS

Initial deposits (£60) are now due for the Year 6 
Hilltop Residential in June 2023.  Payment can be 

made via Pay360 or cash/cheque to the office.

Please complete the Google form in the link below 
to register your interest:-

https://forms.gle/jVTe9jeNcNrrMSrt9

SOME FINANCIAL SUPPORT IS AVAILABLE –
PLEASE SPEAK TO MRS BLACK

https://forms.gle/qoPBm3pj2c66CMcB6
https://forms.gle/jVTe9jeNcNrrMSrt9
https://forms.gle/jVTe9jeNcNrrMSrt9


AUTUMN TERM 2022 MENU 
Week 3 – week commencing 12th September 2022

Thank you for helping to support our school by choosing a school meal for your child/ren.  
Meals are £2.30 daily and can be ordered by your child in class during registration each morning. 

Our preferred payment method is via Pay360 Education Payments –
please contact the office if you have yet to register for this.

Points for this week!

Berwicks 297

Greystones 270

Priory 293

Vinehurst 288



Wishing a very Happy Birthday 
to those who have celebrated 

their birthdays between: 
1st and 11th September 2022

Reece, Esme, Jack F, Emily L, Skylar, Henry F, 
Henry J, Neil and Bobbi

Mrs Kett

After school football club starts next 
Tuesday from 3.10pm to 4.10pm. Please 
use the Google form to sign your child up 
to the club using the link below:
https://forms.gle/ACQzB1NCLPNcUXTQ8



These are the children who have been spotted shining in school this 
week. We could have chosen so many children- the decisions were hard 

to make!
Well done for demonstrating our CARE values.

Apple – Albert
Birch – Lenny
Cherry – Remi
Fir – Layshaya
Maple – Daisy
Oak – Sophia

Rowan – George
Sycamore – Evie-Mai

Compassion  Achievement  Respect  

Enjoyment

Every child is loved and known.

Every child shines.



Spotlight on Year 3 and 5 
Outdoor learning.
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Outdoor learning.



Spotlight on Year 3 
and 5 Outdoor 

learning.

Our new Outdoor Learning Classroom looks amazing, 
and the children have very much enjoyed exploring 

their new wild learning space.

Mrs Black will share more information about the 
transformation of this area in future newsletters.

We are quite short of basic equipment for our 
sessions and would be very grateful for donations of 
any of the following;
• Old pots, pans, colanders, and plastic mixing 
bowls.
• Wooden spoons, spatulas. Metal or plastic 
serving spoons for our mud kitchen.
• Tarpaulins, old tents, picnic blankets and 
rope for den-building.
• Binoculars, magnifying glasses and specimen 
pots.
• Old hand drills, hammers and potato peelers 
for wood crafts.
• Old gardening equipment – trowels, garden 
forks, gardening gloves, buckets, spades (including 
plastic beach spades), seed trays, spare seeds, 
watering cans, compost etc. 

Many thanks for your support!



Shining at 

Home

Throughout the end of term and during the summer holidays Amelia has persevered at
her various clubs, working really hard to complete various awards and shows. At the
end of the summer term she completed her brownie gold award which she had been
working on throughout her time in brownies. She has now finished her time at
brownies and is starting Guides very soon. She also attended Stagecoach summer
workshop in which Amelia, her sister and a friend performed "We will Rock You". They
did so well learning all the dances, songs and lines for the scenes they were in. Amelia
also worked hard and completed her purple hat for swimming so is now in black hats.
Also on the first week back on Saturday she managed to achieve performer of the
week at the Pauline Quirke Academy for her hard work. Congratulations and well done
to you Amelia!

Congratulations to James P in year 5.
He attended a Plume Academy Open evening and won a contest that had 
been set in the Business department the ‘Sweet jar currency challenge’!
He had to guess the number of sweets in the jar and then convert the 

currency using exchange rates! Well done indeed!



Shining at Home

Callum’s Mum is very proud of 
his amazing achievements 

with cricket spring/summer 
2022 – well done Callum!





NEW DRAMA CLUB STARTING FRIDAY 16th SEPTEMBER

Please express your child’s interest by completing the Google 
form in the link below:-

https://forms.gle/qoPBm3pj2c66CMcB6

https://forms.gle/qoPBm3pj2c66CMcB6











